




Minutes FONCPL Meeting  Annual Meeting
November 10, 2023 Zoom Meeting 10:00 AM

In attendance:  
Judy Hills, President
Tim Como, Treasurer
Joanne Straight, Secretary
Joyce Speas, Director
Kathy Lambe, Director & Newsletter Editor
Tess Thais, Director

Absent:
Lynda Reynolds, Ex Officio, State Library Liaison
Lyn Marsh, Director

1, Judy called the meeting to order at 10:02 am and a quorum was established.

2. The minutes of the August 12, 2023 meeting were approved as emailed.

3. Treasurer’s Report - Tim emailed everyone the treasurer’s report and bank statement prior to the meeting. He mailed a $50 check to the local Friends groups of each of the Friends of the Year recipients.
The checks were payable to the individual members.  
The solicitation report is pending confirmation of approval. Tim will check with the state on the status of the report.

4. Reports 
	a. Membership – Tim reported one new individual member.
b. Newsletter – Kathy received a complaint that the newsletter font size was too small. She uses font sizes 14 and 18 which the board agreed are adequate. 
	Kathy will promote renewing or joining FONCPL in the December newsletter.
	c. Awards & Grants – 
		I. Seed Grant Report – all seed grants and final reports were completed. No new 
               applications have been received.
II. Friends of the Year – The current nomination process worked well. We will continue to use the same format. 
III. Eight challenge grants were awarded in 2023. Judy suggested some feedback from the recipients, including photos, that could be included in upcoming newsletters.
d. Open Mic Night – Participation varies, it’s been up and down. January’s topic will be the new NC Center for Non-Profits Guidelines. Judy reminded the Board that other board members can also serve as moderators. 

5. Old Business 
a. Follow up with groups that did not renew in 2023 – Tess suggested reminding local Friends	 groups to budget for annual membership. It can be part of their annual budget or an item on a meeting agenda. 
b. Relationship with NCPLDA – Judy is still trying to get a link to FONCPL on the NCPLDA website. Faith Phillips, NCPLDA President, informed Judy they are evaluating and updating their website.
	c. Electronic Payments- We need to decide on a system to accept electronic payment for
membership dues. Look at available options.  Judy will coordinate a demo with springly.org, which offers non-profit management software.
d. Renewing Group Members Prize Drawing – At our last meeting we agreed to have a         cash prize drawing as an incentive to encourage group members to renew. No dollar   amount was decided. Joanne made a motion that any group that joins for the first time or renews their membership by the end of February 2024 will be entered into a drawing 
for a $200 award. Joyce seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

6. New Business
	a. Election of Officers – The treasurer position is the only one up for re=election. Tim 
	    agreed to serve another two-year term. Tim was the only candidate so was elected by 	
	    acclimation per Robert’s Rules of Order Revised. 
	b. There are no candidates for the position of vice-president.
	c. Appointment of Directors 
I. Joyce Speas and Donna Morgan are both up for reappointment.  Donna resigned from the FONCPL Board effective 11/7/23.	Joyce agreed to serve an additional two-year term. 
II. There are currently three open Director positions. Judy asked Pat
	Steinbrueck to serve, but she declined due to other commitments. 
d. Consultation – Judy
     Consulted with one FOL on donation to NCPLDA lobbying effort – advised them to 
     Consider donating. Consulted with another FOL on the issue of MOU. Consulted with
     a third Friends group regarding their relationship with another Friends group.  
e. Right to Read advocacy toolkit – Judy and Tess are working on this.
f.  2024 FONCPL calendar & Plan of Work
Tim will work on a budget for 2024. Please let him know of any new items that should be added. 
Should Open Mic night be continued?  Continue with existing grants and Friend of the    Year award?
g.  Judy created 2024 calendar of events and celebrations in Excel. It is posted on our 
     	    website under resources – miscellaneous.  It can be shared with library directors
	     and managers. 
	h.  Lyn has agreed to take over the website. Judy will work with her on the transition.
	i.   Judy received the 2023 Legal Update from the NC Center for Nonprofits. It will be the
	     topic for January’s Open Mic night and she will write an article about the important
	    








